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Atlantic / Maritimes 
11 Thornhill Drive 
Suite 239 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 
B3B 1R9 
Tel/Tél: 902-481-0077 
Fax/Téléc: 902-481-0079 
 
Central / Centre 
2580 Drew Road 
Suite 203 
Mississauga, Ontario 
L4T 3M5 
Tel/Tél: 905-671-3192 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-2948 
Fax/Téléc: 905-671-2114 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-298-0369 
 
Eastern / Est 
3860, boul. Côte-Vertu, 
Bureau 214 
Saint-Laurent, Québec 
H4R 1V4 
Tel/Tél: 514-336-3031 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-992-1010 
Fax/Téléc: 514-336-3039 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-800-3039 
 
West / Ouest 
7980 River Road 
Richmond, BC 
V6X 1X7 
Tel/Tél: 604-448-0721 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-3140 
Fax/Téléc: 604-448-0710 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-310-1688 
 
3515 - 27th Street, N.E. 
Unit 23 
Calgary, Alberta 
T1Y 5E4 
Tel/Tél: 403-250-3708 
Fax/Téléc: 403-250-3707 
 
18 - 399 Berry Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R3J 1N6 
Tel/Tél: 204-987-9254 
Fax/Téléc: 204-987-9252 

 

To:  The Membership at Innotech – Ottawa 
 
Subject: Contract Negotiations Update 
 
Date:  April 12, 2013. 
 
Your Bargaining Committee consisting of Kaitlin Labelle, Darin Meads & myself, met 
with Company Representatives (Alistair Price, Joel Bedard, Geneviève Nantel & 
Gary Martin) on Wednesday April 10th to begin negotiations for a new Collective 
Agreement. 
 
Your Union Bargaining Committee previously conducted a careful and thorough 
review of your negotiation surveys, your present CBA, costing information, etc. in 
order to be properly prepared for this round of bargaining. 
 
We have also worked hard to review the language in your CBA and to propose 
changes that would allow for a better structure of the Articles it contains, which in 
turn will make it easier to follow and thus more user friendly. 
 
Based on the feedback we received stemming from your surveys and discussions 
you have had with your Bargaining Committee Representatives, we presented the 
Company with what we believe to be fair and reasonable monetary and non 
monetary proposals. 
 
The parties have agreed to take a break for a few weeks as the Company requires 
adequate time to review and cost out all of our proposals and to formulate responses 
and/or counter proposals. 
 
Your Committee will keep you updated as we progress through this round of 
Collective Bargaining. 
 
You can be assured that your Committee is working diligently in an effort to bring 
back the best deal possible for you to vote on. 
 
On behalf of your Committee, I would like to thank you for your patience as we 
proceed through this round of bargaining. 
 
In solidarity 

 
Michael Corrado 
 
General Chairperson 
District Lodge 140 
IAM&AW 
mcorrado@iam140.ca  
 
c: Local Lodge 2413 

 


